TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
January 8, 2024
Meeting called to order at 7:00
Present: Nate Chaffee, Devin Gallagher, Katie Gallagher
The Minutes of the Meeting of December 18th, 2023 were unanimously.  (Devin/Katie 3-0)
Visitors:  
Old Business:
1. Transfer Station Budget Figure and Library Donation – Nate heard back from Joel McCarty and the Select Board is going to use $46,000 for the budget figure. However, they don’t want to get to go with the same formular for the Library and tentatively agreed to up Langdon’s Donation to $7,000 and would discuss in the future what they want to do.
2. The Board will not be meeting next Monday, January 15th as it is a Federal Holiday.
3. The Select Board had received a tentative quote for paving Walker Hill and Ball Hill for warrant articles. Devin thought it should be split and half should be done this year and half next because of the amount of money to be spent. More discussion on paving ensued and Devin is going to get in touch with Basin Brothers for another quote.
4. Budgets and Warrant articles were discussed. The Administrator will get the figures together for December 31st, 2023 and email them to the Select Board before the next meeting. Some tentative warrant articles were discussed. The Select Board will meet with Katie Comeau for Town Clerk Budget and Doug Beach for Cemetery Budget when they meet next which will be on January 22nd, 2024. The Administrative Assistant is to get the balances on the Capital Reserve Funds from Tina Christie before the next meeting.
5. The Admin had called the Local Government Center to make sure that the Select Board could sign agreement on the Boundary lines on the Lower Cemetery. NH RSA allows them to do that so Devin is to tell the abutters that when they have their sub-division hearing on January 18th, 2024. Katie made the motion and Nate seconded the motion to sign the boundry line agreement (3-0).
6. Charlestown is not interested in the old Police Cruiser so Devin is going to put it on Munibid. The Administrative Assistant is to find out if they can put that money into the Police Capital Reserve Fund when we sell it.
7. Nate is looking into if another Police Department can do details without the Langdon Police Department being there or giving permission. Nate has talked to other departments and the State Police, but this issue is mute at the moment because the Select Board got an email on Saturday, January 6th from Jonathan DeLisle stating that he was resigning and his last day would be January 20th and he would be leaving them with a list of what was in the Police Department. The School is interested in an SRO at the High School so Langdon is going to advertise to see if they can hire a Police Officer who is also certified as a SRO and go with a full time department.
New Business:
1. The Select Board signed Orders.
2. The Select Board signed the 2023 Municipal Assessment Data Certificate 
Nate made a motion to adjourn at 8:55 pm and Devin seconded the motion. (3-0)
Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie. 
